

Newsletter

January 2016

Bournemouth 2026 Trust has moved! Come visit us:

The Old School House, Gladstone Mews Boscombe, Bournemouth BH7 6GB

Membership Spotlight: Outset Bournemouth

Tell us about yourself or your organisation?

Outset Bournemouth delivers pre start-up and business start-up support in Bournemouth and now the wider Dorset area. Find out more about <u>Outset here</u>.



Why are you a member of Bournemouth 2026 Trust?

To support their aim of making a lasting and worthwhile difference to the overall quality of life in Bournemouth. In turn we support the residents of Bournemouth to create feasible and sustainable businesses.

What does the Trust do for you as a member that you find valuable?

It allows us to network with other members so they can refer people to us. That way we can ensure everyone gets the chance to explore self employment as a viable option. It also allows us to create a referral list of support for our clients.

What can the Trust do for you as a member that we are not already doing?

Develop the Trust's Membership base encouraging wider business / community "buy-in" to the concept and delivery of the Trusts objectives. Improve the lack of general external understanding of the Trusts aims and objectives.

How do you see Bournemouth 2026 Trust being of value to Bournemouth?

Continue to develop shared ownership housing. Development of vacant properties for Community Usage/ Business / Social Enterprises. Be the central focal point between businesses /residents/ councils to support the continued economic growth of Bournemouth.

Bournemouth 2026 Trust Information & Networking Event



The next Information & Networking Event is on the **26th January 2016** at the Old School House on Gladstone Road from 13:00 - 16:30. The theme of this event is Community Safety. We will be holding a workshop and will have a number of speakers presenting on the topic.

We encourage all of our members who are interested in community safety to attend.

Presentations from the events are posted after the event at http://bournemouth2026.org.uk/member-information-networking-events.

Register here ...

Our German Intern Says Goodbye

We would like to wish Lisa the best in her future as we bid her farewell at the end of her internship with the Trust. And now in her own words ...

by Lisa Kohler

My name is Lisa Kohler and I'm studying Public Management at the University of Applied Sciences in Kehl, Germany. My studies are divided into theoretical parts at the university and practical parts in different institutions. One of these internships can be spent abroad. This is why I have just completed a three month internship with Bournemouth 2026 Trust. It was a great experience to see how working in the social sector is in another country and to get different administrative tasks to support the charity. My daily tasks were website maintenance, membership administration and event and staff assistance. Every Tuesday I spent at the Town Hall to support the Sustainable Food City Partnership project. It was lovely to have lots of different tasks, meetings and new situations. In the 3 months abroad I improved my English and I made lots of new contacts, which I have enjoyed very much.

Donate Your Old Brochures

As we are now in 2016, a lot of companies will be throwing out their 2015 catalogues and brochures to make room for their 2016 publicity material.

If that applies to you, local voluntary organisation Ideas2Action would like to tell you about Dorset Community Foundation's request for paper as for every tonne donated in one of the special paper banks situated in supermarkets across Dorset, Perry's Recycling will pay the Foundation £10. For more information about the work of the Foundation and their Charity Paper Bank Scheme go to: http://www.dorsetcommunityfoundation.org/managed-funds/perrys-

recycling/ or for information about Ideas2Action see: http://www.ideas2action.org.uk

Survey of Bournemouth's Voluntary, Community and Faith Sector

Bournemouth CVS is working with others across Dorset to reduce the number of people who go into hospital unnecessarily. Please complete the online survey so we can get a better picture of the numbers of people you have contact with amongst your users or those who come to your attention (e.g. a user's neighbours, family or friends) and any work you are undertaking that could help prevent people going in hospital unnecessarily.

Bournemouth Council

Survey must be completed by 12 pm on Tuesday 2 February 2016.

Read more about this and answer the survey by following this link ...

Other News Items

Would you like to present at our Information & Networking Event?

If you would like to provide an update on the activities of your organisation or any other topic at any of our Information & Networking Events, please contact

Would you like to feature in our newsletter?

for Voluntary Service

Bournemouth 2026 Trust endeavours to publish a newsletter every month. If you have information you would like us to feature in our newsletter, please

Clare Hirst at<u>clare.hirst@bournemouth2026.org.uk</u> or call 01202 392 053.

contact Sara-Jane Brocklehurst atsj.brocklehurst@bournemouth2026.org.uk.

Follow us on Twitter | Find us on Facebook